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ALTHORNE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
Notes on a Meeting of Althorne Parish Council held at 7:30pm on Wednesday June 23 
2012 in the Parish Hall. 
  
Preliminaries:  The meeting was held in the Parish Hall, with councillors and parishioners 
being socially distanced; personal protection equipment and hand sanitiser was available. 
Five councillors attended, there was one apology for absence; the vacant seat hopefully will 
be filled by co-option. After the minutes of the meeting held on May 26 2021 were approved, 
the Chairman made a Declaration of Pecuniary interest. This was in respect of a planning 
application relating to a field adjacent to his dwelling. 
  
Public Form with respect to Agenda Items:  The Chairman enquired if there were any 
comments relating to the planning application for which he had declared a pecuniary interest. 
Given that there were, he relinquished the Chair to the Vice Chairman and retired to the 
parish office. There was broad agreement that the application was inappropriate, including a 
number of material considerations, as well as a more general consideration of the impact on 
the environment. 
  
Finance:  The Clerk requested and was granted authority for payments totalling £3,699. 
Items requiring statutory notification related to grass cutting and the internal auditors report. 
She also noted that the internal auditors had approved the parish Annual Accounts for the 
year ended March 31 2021. Some minor recommendations, including the method of valuing 
properties listed in the Asset Register, had been registered. The Chairman confirmed that he 
had completed and submitted the statutory Annual Governance and Accountability Return. 
  
Planning:  Three planning applications were considered. 21/00548, for retrospective 
approval for the installation of a PVC replacement window in Kirk Mews, was supported. 
Given a Pecuniary Interest in 21/00193, Land Adjacent Cliffords Farm, Burnham Road, the 
Chairman left the meeting. Noting incorrect information, it being outside the village envelope 
and in an unsustainable location, refusal of planning permission was recommended; the 
Chairman was then recalled. The third application, 21/00369, related to the reinstatement of a 
fence in Highfield Rise. The council again raised no objection, but noted some conflict 
between historic planning consents and covenants concerning street layout. 
  
Decisions Notified:  MDC confirmed approval of 21/00131, for a brick wall on the Fambridge 
Road, and 21/00082, for a building to support equestrian activities on Buttons Hill.  
  
Neighbourhood Plan:  The Chairman of the Steering Group noted the format of a 
Questionnaire was being concluded and, given the easing C19 restrictions, a group meeting 
would be called. 
  
MDC Statement of Community Involvement:  This relates to the way in which MDC 
responds to community interest in planning applications. It was agreed that Council would 
also respond to a questionnaire on the process. The chairman noted that when reviewing the 
SCI on the MDC website he noted that there was a statement that the Planning Department 
would no longer notify adjacent dwellings. He felt this was a regressive step diminishing 
householder rights. It was agreed to express concern to MDC.  
  
Health Report:  Documents relating to developments in our Clinical Commissioning Group, 
which affects hospital resources etc. were circulated for information. 
 
Recreation Ground:  Cllr Bailey noted she had received a quotation for car park surfacing 
maintenance; it was felt that given the cost two more proposals should be sought. She had 
surveyed the ditches and recommended a programme of cleaning and maintenance. 
  
Parish Forum - General Interest:  Recent flooding in Highfield Rise and on-going 
inundation issues in Althorne village at the bottom of Summerhill were noted. Concerns 
relating to motorist’ visibility on signage caused by overgrown hedges and vegetation was 
raised; reinstatement of the SID by the 3 Horseshoes pub should be referred to our new 



 

 

County Councillor; the issue of surface water ingression at the junction with Station Road 
appears to have reasserted itself; it was agreed to remove the Tommy silhouette from the 
War Memorial. 
  
Information Exchange:  A more focused approach for dealing with drainage issue was 
proposed. It was advised that the Bradwell B nuclear power station developers were willing to 
make a presentation to the council. 
  
Closure:  After announcing the next Parish Council Meeting was scheduled to be held at 
7:30pm in the Parish Hall on Wednesday July 29 2021 and after thanking councillors and 
parishioners for their attendance and contribution, the Chairman closed the meeting at 
9:27pm. 
 
 
  
 

SERVICES FOR AUGUST IN ST. ANDREW'S CHURCH 
  

Thursday 5th August - 9.30 am - Holy Communion (BCP) - Rev. Vera Wadman 
  

Thursday 12th August - 9.30 am - Matins (BCP) - Gordon MacLean 
  

Thursday 19th August - 9.30 am - Matins (BCP) - St. .Andrew's Team 
  

Thursday 26th August - 9.30 am - Holy Communion (BCP) - Rev. Vera Wadman 
  

Weddings, Christenings, Funerals - Please contact the Rural Dean Rev. Canon Peter Begley 

772300 

 

 
  
  
  



 

 

TABLE TOP SALE TRAIL - Thank you - Thank you - Thank you 

  
There were more than 40 tables to visit on Saturday 26th June in front gardens, gateways, 
the church hall, church and churchyard, following a trail map and list of locations. A very big 
thank you to all who made a superb effort to make their stalls look so appealing, those who 
decorated the village with bunting, everyone who booked a pitch and those who walked or 
drove around the village, making this an excellent village community event in aid of our 
church repair funds.  
  
Many thanks to all who donated items for the raffle and bought tickets, those who made cakes 
and served refreshments, everyone's help with posters, advertising boards, printing, cutting 
the hedge at the hall and along the church chase, to Steve for offering rides in his Rolls-
Royce and so many other behind-the-scenes jobs that go largely unnoticed. Thank you to the 
parish council for allowing parking on the recreation ground and village hall, to Liz for parking 
at the Three Horseshoes and voucher for the lucky map ticket number - Ticket No 1 was 
drawn from the hat - to Tina and Raoul for parking at Oakleigh and to Peter and Sue for 
parking at Harmony. 
  
Thank you for all the donations in cash and also from various tables on the day and especially 
to a certain young man who raised £92 with a raffle and guess the name of the dog, fantastic 
effort and many thanks to his parents for supporting him in this venture of his own for his 
church. Well done. Good work to Ann Bailey who raised £100 for the Helen Rollason Charity.  
  
Money raised for our St. Andrew's Church repairs at present stands at over £1,900 for the 
day. Congratulations to everybody who took part. Hopefully we can do this again next year. 
  
  

 FRIENDS OF ESSEX CHURCHES RIDE AND STRIDE 2021 
Saturday 11th September 9am - 5pm. 
  
This national event was  started in 1983 by the Suffolk Historic Churches Trust and 
nowadays over 30 counties take part. It is a sponsored bike ride (or horse ride or walk) raising 
money for the Friends of Essex Churches who give donations for repairs and projects to any 
church in Essex regardless of denomination. If we have any keen cyclists in the village who 
would like to take part - a sponsorship form may be downloaded from their website or I am 
sure we can find some real ones. Half of any money raised comes back to the church of your 
choice (hopefully ours) and the idea is to visit as many churches during the day as you are 
able, getting forms signed along the way. We will have the church open all day with coffee 
and cake and books, etc. to raise more money of course, but so that anyone can come in and 
look at the work required in the church and talk about its history any time during the day. 
Further details Lynda 740481. 
  
Forthcoming events - 21st August Golf day   -   4th September Cream teas   - 11th 
September Friends of Essex Churches Ride and Stride. 
  

 

 
TILLINGHAM BOWLS CLUB 
  
 
 Come and have a go at playing bowls  -  a sport for all ages 

 
Thursday evenings from 18.30 to 19.30 or longer 
 
All you need are flat shoes/trainers.  We will provide the equipment and instruction. 
Our friendly club has an excellent green and clubhouse.  It is on the West Field, Tillingham at 
the end of Vicarage Lane, CM0 7TW 
 
For more details ring Ann on 07825 614357 



 

 

 

 

 
TRAVEL CONTACTS:    Allan Brignall  01621 744528 
                                                 Email: transport@vabrignall.plus.com 
  
Public Transport      traveline  0871 200 22 33 or www.traveline.info 
 Information:                            (incurs an extra charge of 12p per minute) 
                      Maldon Tourist Information Centre  01621 856503 
  
Buses:   First Essex Buses customer services  0345 6020121 for 31X, 36, etc.       
                                       www.firstgroup.com 
          First Travel Shop Chelmsford    01245 263859 
                                       www.firstgroup.com/essex 
          Stephensons of Essex   01702 541511  
                                       www.stephensonsofessex.com 
          Fords Coaches   01621 740326   
                                       www.fordscoaches.co.uk 
          Arrow Taxis (for DaRT 5 & DaRT 99)  - Ken on  07487 511983  
Trains:   

¶ Burnham-on-Crouch Station, open M-F 6.30-10.30 am 

¶ Abellio Greater Anglia  0345 600 7245    
                         www.abelliogreateranglia.co.uk 

¶ National Rail Enquiries 0345 748 4950 or www.nationalrail.co.uk 
             for all information relating to trains, including details of fares 
 

TRANSPORT NEWS 
 

The need for transport users to input their requirements to relevant companies is important at 
this time.  At time of writing removal of most Covid related restrictions are to be lifted in July.  
As travel is expected to increase, companies providing transport will be responding to needs 
of more passengers and your inputs would be useful.   
ECC have a journey planner tool and interactive map at www.essexbus.info which allows 
planning using bus, train, tube, cycling and walking. 
  
As always stay safe when travelling and follow operators information for safer journeys.  
  
BUS NEWS 
  
DaRT 99 service has introduced a new timetable from 1st June and runs via Maldon and 
Chelmsford to Broomfield Hospital.  It needs to be booked, by phoning 01621 874410 and it 
leaves Althorne 6 times on weekdays at approximate times between  06:45 to 19:00 with 
journey time of 70 minutes. The return journey using a “DaRT Saver ticket is £12 but this 
saves your fuel and car parking fees. Concessionary passes can be used. 
  
Customer feedback and ideas for improvements has been requested by Andy Ambrose of the 
DaRT organisation and input can be sent directly to andy@essexandsuffolkdart.co.uk. 
  

If you are eligible for a bus pass but do not have one please consider getting one as a ‘just in 

case’. Instances could be your car breaks down or you need to attend a medical appointment 
for which you are advised not to drive afterwards.  Forms are available from public libraries 
and a few copies for Senior Persons pass are kept in the village hall foyer. 
  
Fords shopper bus runs to Chelmsford every other Friday, next dates are July 30th, August 
13th and 27th.  Stephensons shopper buses do not operate during school holidays. 
  
RAIL NEWS 
  
A reminder to input feedback to GA which may be used in their decision in revising timetable 



 

 

change due to start September 12th.   
August 30th is a Bank Holiday and a Saturday style service operates. 
  
Please advise any issues or feedback on bus and train services.  
  
Allan 
  
  
 
 
 
 

 
  
  

  

 Ending a Relationship 

You don’t have to go to court to decide what to do when you separate unless you really can’t 
agree with each other. It can be cheaper and quicker to figure out the arrangements yourselves, 
but even if you do agree, it’s a good idea to talk to a solicitor. 

If you have children 

It’s best to keep arrangements about children informal if you can. This is because courts 
normally won’t decide who a child lives or spends time with if they think the parents can sort 
things out between themselves. This is known as the ‘no order principle’. 

You're both responsible for the cost of looking after your children after you separate - even if 
you’re not married or in a civil partnership. 

Deciding what to do with your home 

There are very few circumstances where your partner can make you leave your home. They 
can’t change the locks or force you to leave, so try to take time to figure out what you both want 
and need. 

Managing your money 

You and your ex-partner might be able to agree between yourselves how to divide your money. 
Even if you do, it’s a good idea to talk to a solicitor once you’ve decided what you want to do. 

You’ll also need to include any debts you share, like credit cards or loans. 

If you’re married or in a civil partnership you can ask for financial support from your ex-partner 
as soon as you separate. This is known as ‘spousal maintenance’ and is a regular payment to 
help you pay bills and other living costs. You can't get spousal maintenance if you weren't 
married or in a civil partnership.   

Who should you tell 

If you pay council tax, you should tell your local council - you’ll pay less if you live on your own. 

You’ll also need to tell your local council you’ve separated if you get Housing Benefit or council 
tax reduction. 



 

 

If you get benefits, being part of a couple might affect how much you get. You should tell the 
office that deals with your claim that you've separated as soon as possible - most benefits have 
a 30-day deadline. 

If you get tax credits, you should tell the HMRC within 30 days. 

Case Study 

I am separating from my husband and hope to get a divorce shortly. We have come to 

an amicable agreement about our children and the house but we can’t agree about 

money or who keeps the dogs.  

If your marriage ends, you can ask for financial support - known as ‘spousal maintenance’ - 

from your ex-partner as soon as you separate. This is in addition to any child maintenance they 

might have to pay. 

If you’re struggling to work out maintenance payments by yourselves, you might be able to 
reach an agreement through mediation. Mediation starts with a  
‘mediation information and assessment meeting’ (MIAM). At the MIAM you’ll find out what 

mediation is and how it can help you. 

If you decide to go to court to ask for financial support, you’ll normally need to prove that you’ve 

been to a MIAM. There are exceptions when you don’t have to go to a MIAM first - for example, 

if you’ve suffered domestic abuse. 

There’s no easy formula to work out how much maintenance payments should be, or how long 

they should last. It’s up to you and your ex-partner to decide. 

It's worth checking what benefits you might be able to get, or whether you can get anything 

extra on top of what you already claim. Maldon and District Citizens Advice can perform a 

benefit check for you to ensure you are receiving all you are entitled to. 

A pet is treated as an item of personal property in the same way as furniture, artwork and 

jewellery etc. This means that the pet would stay with the person who purchased it unless it 

was subsequently gifted. 

Again, you may be able to agree a solution through mediation, such as who the dogs will stay 

with or whether you want a shared care arrangement. If you decide on the latter it is also 

important to consider who will be responsible for any associated costs, such as Vet bills etc. 

Call Maldon Citizens Advice for advice on any subject on 01621 875774 – leave a 

message and an adviser will return your call that day. Alternatively, you can email us at 

bureau@maldoncab.cabnet.org.uk. 

 

 

  



 

 

Get on your bike and fundraise for Farleigh!  
  

If the Tour de France has inspired you to get on your bike, then you’ll be pleased to know that 

Cycle for Life is back for 2021.  
Registration is now open for the much-loved sponsored cycling challenge in aid of Farleigh 

Hospice which takes place on Sunday the 19 September.  
  

The event, like many others across the country, was unable to take place in 2020 due to 

Covid-19, but it is back for 2021 and Farleigh hopes it will be bigger than ever. Featuring 

routes that make the most of the local scenery, Cycle for Life offers participants three routes 

with different distance options; 20, 50 and 100 km.  

 

 Cycle for Life is a sponsorship event and relies on riders raising as much money as possible 

to enable Farleigh Hospice to continue to care for people in mid Essex affected by life-

limiting illness and bereavement.  

 

Participant from the 2019 event, Karen Esponda, cyclist on the 100 km route said: “It’s a 

fantastic event, all the cyclists are friendly and it’s a great route through the countryside. 

Farleigh means a lot to me, my dad spent his last few days there and the care was amazing. 

My mum went on to raise money for the hospice and it’s great to ride in their memory.” 

The ride is suitable for all ages and abilities from families through to cycling enthusiasts. 

Farleigh is offering a discounted early bird price, register before 13 September and get £10 

off the entry fee. All under 18s can take part for free, but must be accompanied by an adult. 

Debbie de Boltz, fundraising manager at Farleigh Hospice said: “It’s great to be able to hold 

Cycle for Life again. It has always been a hit among the local community and we’re sure that 

it will be well attended again this year by both previous participants and new riders. Every 

penny raised by participants will go towards helping us provide vital care and support to the 

local community free of charge. If cycling isn’t your thing but you’d still like to get involved, 

we are always grateful for volunteers to help on the day.” 

  

This year there is a new virtual element to the event for those that would prefer to raise 

money and choose their own distance and route. The Cycle for Life Virtual Ride allows you 

to do the sponsored cycle your way and costs just £10 to sign up for. 

  

For more information or to register for Cycle for Life visit www.farleighhospice.org/cycle. To 

register for the Cycle for Life Virtual Rude visit www.farleighhospice.org/virtual-cycle 
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http://www.farleighhospice.org/virtual-cycle


 

 

 ñI feel very lucky and privileged to be able to do this job. You are 
making a real difference to someoneôs life and that is so rewardingò 
- Former teacher from Southminster explains the hidden benefits of a 
career in adult social care. 
  
The Covid-19 outbreak has given many the opportunity to embark on a new career.   
  
For 60-year-old Penelope from Southminster she switched to a career in adult social care 
over 10 years ago after being made redundant from her role as a primary school 
teacher and she has never looked back.  
  
Penelope has now been a personal assistant to an adult with autism for the last 10 years, 
providing support for a few days a week.   
  
Not only does the role bring her much joy, she also finds it rewarding to actively see 
the ripple effect impact it has on the young gentleman’s entire family. Penelope gives them 
the opportunity to recharge their batteries and focus on other aspects of their life whilst 
she supports him to achieve goals and take part in activities within his community.  
  
Penelope explained why she loves being a personal assistant:  
  
ñYou donôt become an adult social carer purely to earn money. There are so many more 
hidden benefits to this role. For me, it has increased my self-esteem when I see what a great 
time the gentlemen I support is having and how that in turn benefits his mum. Watching him 
smile and laugh just fills me with happiness, as I know he must be comfortable in my 
presence. He has very much become part of my family and I have even taken him on holiday 
with me!  
  
The activities we do together means that Iôm taking care of my own mental and physical 
health too. Before the pandemic we would explore Essex together a lot by going out on the 
train and going for walks. Being out in the fresh air was wonderful for my wellbeing and 
meeting new people has helped boost my own confidence. We would often go for lunch, 
swimming, bowling and to the cinema ï all things that I probably would not have encountered 
outside of this roleò. 
  
Essex County Council is currently looking for more people like Penelope to take up vital roles 
across Essex in adult social care.  
  
There is a wealth of diverse roles on offer, all designed to provide personal and practical 
support to help people live independently; from adults with disabilities, to older people, or 
those with mental or physical conditions.   
  
 

 ST. ANDREW’S CHURCH HALL  -  ALTHORNE 
(AVAILABLE FOR HIRE) 

Offering: 

¶ Large floor space with marked out badminton court 

¶ Modern kitchen with oven, fridge and microwave  

                        (Crockery and cutlery etc.) 

¶ Tables and chairs for up to 90 persons 

¶ Re-furbished cloaks area with toilets and all facilities 

¶ Wheelchair friendly  -  ramp available 

¶ Car parking (Hard standing  -  up to 20 spaces) 

¶ Paved patio area 

  
For bookings and rates of hire, please contact: 



 

 

  
 Mary Stoker on 01621 742464   or 
 Margaret Hamilton on 01621 740200 

 
 
 

 

 Police Contact Noôs:     
  
Emergency – Dial ó999ô 
Non-Emergency – Dial ó101ô 
Some crimes can be reported online 
  
  
 

 Sunday opening chemists  (and late opening) 
  
Burnham Pharmacy, situated in the Burnham Surgery,  
Monday to Saturday—7.00am to 10.30pm, Sunday—10am to 5pm 
Blackwater Pharmacy, situated by the Council Offices in Princes Road, Maldon. 

Monday to Saturday -7.00am  to 10pm, Sunday 10am  to 8pm   
Tesco Pharmacy, Maldon, Sunday 10am to 4pm 
Govani Chemist, Sth Woodham Ferrers, Sunday 10.30am to 11.30am 
  
 
 

Maldon & District Citizens Advice Bureau   
  
Opening times  -  Monday to Friday 10.00am to 4pm in Maldon District Council Offices, 
Thursday 10am to 1pm in Burnham Station House, Tuesday 9.30am to 12noon in 
Southminster United Reform Church. 
  
Telephone advice:  Monday to Friday, 10am to 4pm  - 01621 875774 
 
 
  
Maldon Conservative Constituency Association 
 
If you need help or advice, contact your Member of Parliament John Whittingdale MP.  John 
holds regular surgeries in Maldon, Burnham, Stock and South Woodham Ferrers. 
For an appointment ring the Constituency office on 01621 855663 
 

RECYCLING CENTRE OPENING TIMES 
  
Burnham Centre:  Open Monday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday from 9am until 4pm (9th 
January—29th February) 9am until 5pm(1st March—15th October) 
  
South Woodham Ferrers:  Open Monday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday, same 
opening times apply. 
  
There will no longer be any late night opening on Tuesday at any tip. 
  

Defibrillators in the village ………………… 
There are defibrillators at Riverview Park and on the front of the Parish 
Hall  

  



 

 

Apparently, these machines are easy for anyone to use.   They instruct you through the 
procedure and it is impossible to shock anyone who doesn’t need to be shocked. 
 

 
ALTHOR NE PARISH COUNCIL  

 

Contact Details 
Address:   The Council Office, The Parish Hall, Summerhill, Althorne, Essex. CM3 6BY 
  
Website:  www.althorneparishcouncil.co.uk   
              
The Clerk:   Mrs Joanna Jeffery.  Tel: 744825.   email: althornepc@yahoo.com 
               The council office is open between 1.30pm and 3.30pm each Thursday. 
  
The Council: 
          Mr Paul Burgess               741319        Chairman 
          Mr Terry Inkpen               741174        Parish Councillor/Vice Chairman 
          Dr Christine Collins                          Parish Councillor 

          Mrs Anne Bailey                             Parish Councillor 

          Mr Peter Davey                              Parish Councillor 

          Mr Clint Bardwell                            Parish Councillor   

 Mr Bob Boyce                740671         District Councillor 
           
  
Council meetings are held in the Parish Hall, on the last Wednesday of the month, at 7.30pm.  The 

agenda, which is published at least three working days before the meeting and contains details of 

Planning Applications, may be viewed on the Council website, the Parish Hall and the Recreation  

Ground notice boards.  Minutes are posted on the website and on the notice boards at the Parish Hall 

and Recreation Ground when agreed at the next meeting. 

 

 

 

Parish Hall Booking 
 
£8.50 per hour,  heating £1 coin meter.  Capacity  -  70 people 
 
Recreation Ground Pavillion 
 
£5.00 per hour,  heating tokens £1.50.   Capacity   -   20 people 
 
Contact Parish Clerk for booking / details. 
 

 

Advertising space is available in the Newsletter  -  please contact the editor for more information if 

you are interested. 


